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SECOND JOINT STATEMENT

ON

AUSTRALIA - UNITED KINGDOM

DEFENCE COOPERATION

The Australian Minister for Defence, the Hon. Stephen Smith MP, and the United Kingdom

(UK) Secretary of State for Defence, the Rt Hon Dr Liam Fox MP, met to review the

strategic direction of the UK-Australia defence relationship at the third Australia-United

Kingdom Ministerial (AUKMIN) Dialogue in Sydney on 18 January 2011.

Since the 2008 Joint Statement on Defence Cooperation Australia has produced a Defence

White Paper and developed, and is now implementing, a Defence Strategic Reform Program;

and the UK has delivered its Strategic Defence and Security Review. These initiatives

acknowledge the need for significant reform to ensure our Defence Forces remain equipped

to respond to vital national security concerns. This joint statement gives clear direction to our

bilateral Defence relationship reflecting new and shared security interests. Today, both

nations have also signed a Strategic Policy Partnership formalising collaboration between the

UK Ministry of Defence and Australian Department of Defence through the exchange of

strategic high-level documents and committing to a close and candid dialogue on key

strategic issues of mutual interest.
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Strategic Context

The Australia-UK Defence relationship is enduring and founded on history, the democratic

values we share, and similar strategic perspectives as outward-looking nations committed to a

stable rules-based international order. Both the UK and Australia face security challenges

from an increasingly diverse variety of sources, including terrorism, international and

regional military crises, activities in cyber space, regional challenges, piracy, the proliferation

of weapons of mass destruction, and natural disasters such as major flooding and pandemics.

Full and active engagement on issues of mutual interest through strategic dialogue,

operational cooperation, intelligence sharing, and personnel exchange allows us to react

quickly and effectively when threats to our national interests arise.

Our Defence relationship has been strengthened through our military deployments to

Afghanistan, which aim to ensure that international terrorism based in Afghanistan is not a

threat to our countries or to the international community. Beyond Afghanistan we need to be

prepared to respond to any future international military crises that may arise, and to prevent

fragile, failing, and failed states from providing environments for terrorists to exploit. This

means we must focus on building Defence capabilities that support cross-government efforts

to prevent crises developing, deter threats to peace and stability, and be capable of

intervening militarily as a last resort. Effective cooperation between military and civilian

agencies is essential to supporting the peace and stability of fragile states, and the

considerable experience of both countries provides significant opportunities for exploiting

complementary approaches and sharing lessons learnt.
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